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July 4, 2006

Carl R. Noble,
Mayor
341 Red Bay Road
R.R. #1
Mar, ON NOH 1XO

Dear Mayor Noble:

Agence canadienne
d'evaluation environnementale

55 Avenue St-Clair Est
9ieme etage, piece 907
Toronto, Ontario
M4T 1M2

I am writing to apprise you and your Council about the status of the federal
environmental assessment (EA) for the Town of South Bruce Peninsula's project to
upgrade the Amabel/Sauble Well S'ystem. Your staff and staff from the Ontario Ministry
of the Environment have expressed their concerns to us regarding the timelines
associated with the federal EA, so we have shared this information with them as well.

The Upgrading of the Amabel/Sauble Well System project is subject to a
comprehensive study (CS) process federally because' funding was requested (applied
for under the Canada-Ontario Infrastructure Program (COIP)) and projects of this type
(i.e. those that propose to construct a facility for the extraction of 200,000 m3/year or
more of groundwater) are identified on the Comprehensive Study List Regulations. All
other projects contemplated for funding through the COIP have also required the
completion of a federal EA. Many of these other projects have required a screening-type
assessment, which have been completed in-house by staff from Industry Canada (IC)
using information drawn from the provincial EA report. A number of other projects with
similar specifications are also undergoing the CS process in Ontario (and across the
country). When a CS is required, as in the case of this project, the process ma¥ take
longer because public consultation is required and there are decisions that need to be
made by the federal Minister of Environment.

Normally we try to coordinate the EA requirements of Ontario and Canada
so that proponents.are able to complete their EAs at approximately the same time.
However, in this case the provincial EA had already been completed when IC
declared it would consider providing funding. As a result of this timing,
opportunities for a single process to meet the needs of both orders of government
were no longer available. Nevertheless, the information provided in the provincial
EA documentation can still be used by the Town to partially meet federal
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requirements; where there are information gaps, these will need to be filled. Overall, the
EA process is designed to ensure that federal funding does not enable a project to
proceed which is likely to cause significant adverse environmental effects.

The CS is now at the stage where the Minister will decide whether the
process should remain as a CS or be referred to a review panel.

I understand the problem faced by the Town in terms of the quality of water being
provided in some parts of the system that requires upgrading. However, it must be
noted that the Town decides whether and when to proceed with its own projects, and
decides, within the framework set out for its administration by the province of Ontario,
how it will finance its projects. IC is not responsible for the Town's drinking water supply
or its safety. IC is considering providing funding for this project, but is legally prohibited
from making a funding decision until an EA has been completed under the Canadian
Environmental Assessment Act (the Act). The EA is proceeding, and its pace is
determined by the timeliness of the provision of information by the Town and the legally
required steps under the Act.

In response to concerns about timelines that have been voiced by your staff to
the federal team, I have pointed out that IC posted a Notice of Commencement for this
CS in December 2004. The federal team then waited eight months while the Town did
not wish to proceed with the process. Only once we met with the Town last summer
were we able to encourage them to move forward.

In order to continue expediting the process, I am willing to send to the Town and
its consultant the final draft scoping document for the Town to begin preparing the CS
Report. It should be kept in mind that there is a risk inherent in doing this, as the
Minister has not yet decided whether the project should continue as a CS or as a review
panel. If the Town is prepared to accept this risk, they can proceed with drafting the CS
Report. If we receive a high-quality draft CS Report back from the Town, that will go a
long way toward reducing timelines associated with the CS process. It may then be
possible to have an EA decision by the end of the calendar year, which would allow IC
to move on in order to make its funding decision. I have indicated to the Town's staff
that if they wish to receive the final draft scoping document now and proceed with
writing the CS Report, I would be happy to convene a conference call between the
federal team, the Town and the Town'sconsultantto discuss ways of ensuring that the
first draft of the CS Report that we receive will be of high quality. I am still waiting to
hear back on this matter .
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I hope my comments have helped address any concerns you may have had
about this project. If you wish, please feel free to contact me at 416-952-1585 to discuss
this matter. Thank you.

Yours sincerely,

_ ~ E;ricAqvQk?~ ~ _
Federal Environmental Assessment
Coordinator for the Upgrading of
the Amabel/Sauble Well System project
On behalf of the federal team
eric.advokaat@ceaa-acee.qc.ca

c.c.: Councillor John Close
Councillor Pat Varley
Councillor Yvonne Harron
Councillor Jay Kirkland
Councillor Brian Fulford
Councillor Mark Wunderlich
Councillor Gwen Gilbert
Councillor Stan Hoath
Bill Jones, Manager of Public Works
Ron Burrell, Ontario MOE
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